

## Brighter Together

**Daniel D. Bowles** Superintendent of Schools www.nscsd.org

July 16, 2024

Dear North Syracuse Central School District Students, Staff, Families, and Community Members,

My name is Michael Mirizio and I am honored to introduce myself as the new President of the NSCSD Board of Education. I am writing to update you on the Board's ongoing search for a new superintendent following Superintendent Bowles' retirement announcement in June.

You may know that we have partnered with OCM BOCES District Superintendent Dr. Matthew Cook to lead our superintendent search. Dr. Cook brings a wealth of experience in facilitating superintendent searches and we are fortunate to have his expertise guiding us through this important process.

On July 8th, the Board met with Dr. Cook to develop a search brochure, advertisement, and application materials. Along with these materials, we will post a detailed search timeline on the district homepage at www.nscsd.org/superintendent. Our commitment to transparency ensures that our community stays informed and engaged throughout this process as we strive to select the best leader for our district.

We will continue to collaborate with Dr. Cook throughout the summer and will provide regular updates as the search progresses.

In the meantime, we encourage anyone interested in becoming more involved with our district and Board of Education to attend an upcoming meeting. The meeting schedule is available online at www.nscsd.org. All meetings are held at the Jerome F. Melvin Administrative Office Building (5355 West Taft Road) in North Syracuse.

Thank you for your continued support and engagement.

Sincerely,

Michael A. Mirizio

President, NSCSD Board of Education